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Newsletter Staff:  
 

Editor:    Mike Nabors  
Reporter:   Wendy Rath  
Reporter:   Peggy Roblyer  
Reporter:   Vacant  
Photographer:   Ron Kellogg  
Graphics:   Mike Nabors  
Webmaster:   Ron Kellogg  

ñCruzinôò is the monthly newsletter of the River City Corvette Club (RCCC)  of the Chatta-
nooga area in Tennessee, created by appointed members for the benefit of the membership.  
All rights reserved except where expressly waived.   
 
For RCCC membership information contact Jerry Ray at hjerryray@epbfi.com . 

PRESIDENT:  Tim Nutz  webnutz@comcast.net  

  

VICE PRESIDENT:   Ron Kellogg   ronkellogg@epbfi.com 

 

SECRETARY:  Nancy Price  jepnat@charter.net 

 

TREASURER:  Robin Peterson        robin-peterson@comcast.net 

 

 

BOARD MEMBER:    Ron Hasting  ronbo555@epbfi.com 

 

BOARD MEMBER:   Joe Rath   ak42chevy@hotmail.com  

BOARD MEMBER:   Mike Nabors   mike85mph@comcast.net  

BOARD MEMBER:    Patricia McKinney     puddinpatty@comcast.net 
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Wanted:  Reporter for Cruzinò E-newsletter:  This position is the position 
vacated by Linda Ostrom .  Thanks to Larry Harless for volunteering  
articles.   Contact Mike Nabors, Editor  



4 

RCCC Members, 
 
First things first, I would like to thank all club members that contributed in 
any way to the success of our car show on August 6th. By my count, we 
had almost 40 members in attendance with about 20 cars as well repre-
senting the RCCC.  The weather again played a large role in the number 
of cars that attended. We will keep doing this and maybe next year, we 
will get the perfect day. I do know that we have found the perfect pair to 
sell 50/50 tickets. Billie Dempsey and Wendy Rath did an outstanding 
job. With only about 80 cars attending, they sold over $700 worth of tick-
ets. We had tons of door prizes and good food. The line up of all 6 gen-
erations of Corvettes was very impressive. 
 The Tractor Supply store in Soddy Daisy has asked us to have a 
Cruise In on September 15 from 10:00- 2:00 in their parking lot. We 
would like to get as many cars there as possible to make a good show-
ing. We will have donation boxes out for the public to contribute to for 
each of our charities for the year. In leau of the Tractor Supply handing 
out some awards to us, we have instead asked them to make donations 
to our charities. Please mark this day on your calendar. 
 There are a number of great activities going on in September. 
We have the Chattanooga Mocs Homecoming game on the 22nd so be 
sure and contact Ron Kellogg and let him know if you will be attending. 
We will be tailgating before the game. Effingham is also coming up 
quickly and Joe Usalis in on point for that event. And of coarse, high 
school homecomings are starting on the 7th of this month as well so 
please look at the list and help if you can. There are a number of games 
that need our help. Jerry Ray is the contact on the games. 
 It is the time of year when we start the process of electing new 
board members and officers. A nominating committee has been formed. 
The following members have agreed to serve on the nominating commit-
tee: Joe Rath, Marcia Doebler, Ron Hasting, Barbra Grayson, Billie 
Dembsey. If you know of a member or yourself would like to run for any 
of the open positions, please contact any of the members on the com-
mittee. All club office positions and 2 board seats are up for reelection. 
The following members have been nominated for these respective posi-
tions: 
 President  Robin Peterson 
 Vice President  Ron Kellogg 
 Treasurer  Nancey Price 
 Secretary  Mike Nabors 
 Board Member Norma Harless 
 Board Member Joe Usalis 
  
 It may only be September, but it is time to start thinking about the 
RCCC Christmas party on December 7th. There are a number of activi-
ties planned for that evening so keep it open. The cost will again be $25 
per person. If you have any questions, fell free to contact any board 
member. More info to follow as time gets closer. 
 

. 

 

Tim Nutz 
2011 President 
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On August 4 the club held its 2nd 
Annual Classic Car Show on the 
River at the Tennessee Riverpark.  
Despite a prediction of rain showers, 
over 80 cars showed up, including 
several of our close friends from the 
Vettes of the Smokies (VOTS).  
While only a few cars short of the 
number of  cars brought to the show 
last year, the club earned more 
money this year than last.  If the 
weather prediction had been for 
clear skies, Iôm sure we would have 
easily set a new record.  
 
One of the best things, for those that 
took a chance on the weather, was 
that it did not rain a drop during the 
show!  Thank you God!!! 
 
This year, the club experimented  
with a new  arrangement for judging the cars.  Only 
5 of the 50 plaques (which were the best ever, 
thanks to Robin Petersonôs efforts) were 
reserved for River City Corvette Club 
cars, and the club cars were picked by 
non-members of the club.  This arrange-
ment will be (has been now) evaluated by 
the Board and recommendations made to 
the membership to either continue this 
practice, or to do away with club member 
car participation altogether.  (Note:  the 
Board will recommend the latter to the 
club) 
 
The 50/50 drawing had two winners, 
which contributed to a record take, and a 
flat screen LCD TV was given away, as 
well as 50 percent of the money taken in. 
 
There was good food, fun, and fellowship!  
Most of the non-member cars received 
plaques.  It will be another good year for 
club charities. 


